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TO:  Honorable County Commissioners 
Scott Arneson, County Administrator 

 
FROM: Jess Greenwood, Public Works Director / County Engineer 
 
RE:  03 Jul 24 County Board Meeting – FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

2023 Road and Bridge Annual Report 
 

Date: 25 June 24 
 
 
Goodhue County Public Works Department prepares an Annual Report as required by the 
Minnesota Department of Transportation. This is a copy for the County Board as an informational 
document. 

 
We compile an annual report summarizing the activities of the Department.  The Minnesota 
Department of Transportation established the format for the report. The report contains information 
about the financial status of the Department.  We can set up a meeting if you have any specific 
questions about the report.  

 

Jess L. Greenwood, P.E. 
Public Works Director – County Engineer 

 
2140 Pioneer Road 

Red Wing, MN 55066 
Office: (651) 385.3025 

 



Goodhue 
County 
Public Works 

Jess L. Greenwood, P.E. 
Public Works Director - County Engineer

2140 Pioneer Road 
Red Wing, MN 55066 

Office: (651) 385.3025 

June 25, 2024 

The Honorable Board of Goodhue County Commissioners 
County Administrator 
County Finance Director 

Enclosed is the annual report of the activities of the Goodhue County Public Works Department for the 
year ended December 31, 2023. 

The report presents the various accounts within the Road and Bridge Fund pertaining to revenues and 
expenditures. 

The repo1i is made possible through the cooperation and support of the accounting, engineering, 
maintenance, technical, and administration staff of the Public Works Department. I would like to 
acknowledge and thank each employee for their contribution to the development and maintenance of our 
county road system throughout this past year. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jess L. Greenwood, P.E . 

Goodhue County Engineer/ Public Works Director 

"To effectively promote the safety, health, and well-being of our residents" 
























































































